 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, September 28, 2021
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
September 28, 2021 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Collins, Vice Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, and Commissioners Michael Plant and Andre Sorrentino.  Commissioner Thomas Brown was excused.  Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright was also in attendance.    
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7pm.
Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company Incorporation
· Request the Board approve a motion to open the Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company Incorporation.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to open the Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company Incorporation.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· The Public Hearing on the Incorporation of the Protection Hose Company of the Huntington Fire Department under the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law is on the agenda as the Fire Company is seeking the Board of Fire Commissioners Consent for it to Incorporate.  

· Is there anyone from the public wishing to be heard to make a statement regarding the Incorporation of the Protection Hose Company of the Huntington Fire Department under the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law?

· There being no comments at this time on this matter, I will ask for a motion to close the Public Hearing.  After a motion Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to close this portion of the Public Hearing.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve a Resolution to Consent to the Incorporation of the Protection Hose Company and to authorize the signing of the Consent Form.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved a Resolution to Consent to the Incorporation of the Protection Hose Company and to authorize the signing of the Consent Form.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2021-34)
· The Board of Fire Commissioners will now sign the Consent Form.  See attached. 

· This session of the Public Hearing is now closed, and we will now continue with the regularly scheduled September Workshop Meeting. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
September Workshop Meeting continued

· Request the Board approve the September Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the September Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $785 to Zoro for the purchase of one (1) spider panel cart to hold flat panel smart board for Officer’s room.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $785 to Zoro.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $348 to USPS for the purchase of six (6) rolls of 100 stamps.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $348 to USPS.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure NTE $500 for dry cleaning of spare uniforms.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure NTE $500 for dry cleaning of spare uniforms.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of grounds and apparatus for Kindergarten Fire Prevention Night to be held on October 19th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of grounds and apparatus on October 19th for Kindergarten Fire Prevention Night.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of apparatus for Fire Prevention at Calling All Kids Daycare on October 14th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of apparatus on October 14th for Fire Prevention at Calling All Kids Daycare.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of 2-3-12 for standby coverage at Northport FD on October 16th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of 2-3-12 for standby coverage on October 16th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Newsletter:  The Commissioners discussed that the next publication of the Newsletter will be ready to produce for the Winter of 2022.

After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


